

STAFF SENTINEL MONTHLY

Newsletter of the Allegheny College Staff Advisory Committee

In this issue:

- Editor's Note
- Monthly Meeting Memo
- Welcoming New Staff
- Winter Warm-Up Rundown
- Audrey Onspaugh Retires

Welcome to Vol.1, No.1

To keep fellow staff up-to-date on issues that affect us in a more timely way, the SAC is launching the Staff Sentinel *Monthly*. It will be published following the monthly SAC meeting.

We hope you will find our new publication worth reading. Please feel free to contact me with ideas, suggestions or comments.

- Reese Campbell, Editor

Monthly Meeting Memo ~ February 6, 2020

- SAC welcomed five new (or new to their position) Allegheny staff members.
- The new staff shared their onboarding experience, suggestions and recommendations, which SAC is collecting to discuss in a future meeting with AAC and HR.
- New Director of Public Safety, Jim Basinger, will be invited to an upcoming meeting.
- SAC member Shawna Mook has been appointed the nonexempt member of the Honorary Degree Committee.
- SAC and AAC have begun a collaboration on an onboarding process for new employees and are in the midst of implementing a program where onboarding functions occur regularly at set intervals.

Welcome, NEW STAFF MEMBERS!

(Dec. 2019 through Jan. 2020)

Susan Cunningham

Accountant, Financial Services

Tracey Olenick

Accounting Assistant, Financial Services

Claudia Peters

House Manager, President's Office

A.J. Smith

Carpenter, Physical Plant

Lynette Watkins

Building Coordinator, Vukovich Center



学院 学学院 学学院 学学院 学学院 学学院 学学院 Winter Warm-Up!



Winter Warm-Up Prize Winners

Lori Connick, Financial Services, Applebees Gift Certificate

Heather Grubbs, Development, Allegheny Cap

Lynn McManness-Harlan,Conference & Events, Lowe's
Gift Certificate

Cristy Rhodes, Admissions, Wendell August Forge Allegheny Medallion

Rhonda Hershelman, Career Services, Primanti's Gift Certificate

Rachel Meerson, Admissions Thermos

Amanda Carroll, Admissions, Little Caesar's Gift Certificate

Pauline Lanzine, Computer Science/Geology, Allegheny Tee Shirt

Linda Lees, Development, Domino's Pizza Certifi-

Audrey Onspaugh retires after 55 years of service

On January 14, 2020, Audrey Onspaugh was feted by dozens of well-wishers at a surprise retirement party in Murray Hall. Audrey served the college for 55 years in many capacities, most recently as Building Coordinator in Montgomery. She also grew up in the neighborhood and has witnessed the evolution of the college and its environs firsthand for much of her 90 years.

 $Audrey\ will\ share\ some\ of\ her\ reminiscences\ in\ the\ March\ issue\ of\ the\ Staff\ Sentinel\ {\it Monthly}\ .$







Farewell, Audrey... wishing you a long, healthy & happy retirement!

The Staff Advisory Committee (SAC) represents the interests, opinions, and concerns of the non-exempt staff by communicating these concerns to the Allegheny Executive Committee (AEC). For more information on the purpose of this committee, please refer to BYLAWS, Section 1 on the SAC website.

Visit the SAC website:



sites.allegheny.edu/sac

Members 2019-20

Tammy Steinfath, Chair Pauline Lanzine, Vice Chair Rhonda Hershelman, Treasurer Tricha Young, Secretary

Chris Bell Reese Campbell Brenda Malliard Shawna Mook Lana Mesley Patrice Newman Cristy Rhodes